

Midhurst Town Council

A Meeting of the Planning and Infrastructure Committee took place at 7.00pm on Monday 28th November 202224th October 2022 in the Town Council offices, The Old Library, Knockhundred Row, Midhurst.

MINUTES

Present: Cllr J Hensey, Cllr D Coote (Chairman), Cllr G McAra, Cllr G Upjohn, and Cllr D Merritt

In Attendance: Sharon Hurr, Town Clerk

Member of the public: Ms Margaret Guest.

P/238/22 Chairman's Announcements: The Chairman drew attention to the item on the supplementary agenda

P/239/22 - Apologies for Absence: Received from Cllr R Watts, Cllr C Lintott, Cllr D Fraser

P/240/22 - Declarations of Interest: None.

P/241/22 - The minutes of meeting held on 14th **November 2022:** The minutes were proposed as an accurate record and agreed by all present.

P/242/22 - Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Meeting Held on 14th November 2022: None

Meeting halted for Public Participation Session

P/243/22 - Public Participation Session: Ms Margaret Guest provided her views regarding the Boundary Review Commission's proposed changes to parliamentary Constituency boundaries.

Meeting reconvened.

P/243/22 - Planning Applications

P/244/22 - Planning Applications - Midhurst

P/244/22.1 SDNP/22/03468/HOUS

Erection of single storey rear extension and replacement of all existing windows with PPC double glazed windows with glazing bars.

Peacocks, Chichester Road, West Lavington, West Sussex, GU29 9QE **Decision:** The Town Council has no objection to this application.

P/244/22.2 SDNP/22/05228/ADV

5 no. noticeboards at various locations around South Pond Land at South Pond, South Street, Midhurst, West Sussex **Decision:** The Town Council has no objection to this application.

P/245/22 Tree Applications – Midhurst: None

P/246/22 One-Way Traffic Proposal for Ashfield Road: Following a debate it was concluded that in principle a one-way system may be beneficial, but Councillors would take the opportunity to walk the road in readiness for a further debate at the next meeting.

P/247/22 Easebourne Parish Design Statement Consultation: Following a debate it was concluded that the Town Council welcomed the Easebourne Parish Design Statement.

P/248/22 Constituency Boundary Changes: Following a debate, it was proposed by Cllr McAra, seconded by Cllr Upjohn and agreed by all present that the Town Council supported the Boundary Commissions Recommendation and also suggested a shortened title for the constituency.

Post Meeting the following comments were submitted to consultation on 30th November 2022: Midhurst Town Council approve of the Boundary Commission's recommendation that would relocate Midhurst from the Chichester Constituency to the Arundel and South Downs Constituency. Furthermore, the Town Council requests that the name of the new constituency is the South Down Constituency.

P/249/22 Decisions - To review decisions of previous applications: None to review on this occasion.

P/250/22 Actions - Committee to review outstanding actions: None

P/251/22 Matters of Report - Decisions cannot be made under this item; it is for information only: Cllr Upjohn reported that residents adjacent to a piece of public land were attempting to treat the area as private land, which may require action from the Town Council at a point in the future should this continue.

P/252/22 Date of Next Meeting - 3rd January 2022 at 7pm

Signed:	 	 Date	e:	
Chairman				